

Guided Pathways Coordinating Committee Minutes

Date: Tuesday, September 24th, 2024

Zoom -

<https://avc.zoom.us/j/88217650325?pwd=cp024CjdroDgqpgMgWwOq4e43dHJnQ.1>

Time: 1:00pm – 2:00pm

Type of Meeting: *Regular*

Note Taker: *Michele Schottelkorb*

Please Review/Bring:

Committee Members:

Position	Appointed by	Member Name	Contact	Attendance
Ex-officio	Superintendent/President	Jennifer Zellet	jennifer.zellet@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	VP of Academic Affairs	Kathy Bakhit	kathy.bakhit@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	VP of Student Services	Idania Padron	idania.reyes@avc.edu	
Ex-officio	Academic Senate President	Hal Huntsman	hal.huntsman@avc.edu	Tamira (Proxy)
Co-chair	VP of Academic Affairs or Designee	Nate Dillon	nate.dillon@avc.edu	Present
Co-chair	Academic Senate Classroom Faculty Designee	Aharon Groveman	aharon.groveman@avc.edu	Present
Co-chair	Academic Senate Counselor Faculty Designee	Lusine Koshkaryan	lusine.koshkaryan@avc.edu	Present
Member	Dean of IERP or Designee	Meeta Goel	meeta.goel@avc.edu	
Member	CMSA - Student Services	Jill Zimmerman	jill.zimmerman@avc.edu	Present
Member	CMSA - General	Alberto Mendoza González Larreynaga	alberto.mendozagonza@avc.edu	Present
Member	ASO: Student	Kristy Salazar Lara Isabel Martinez	ksalazarlara@students.avc.edu imartinez38@students.avc.edu	Present
Member	Academic Affairs	Sam Darby (Proxy Robyn Serrano)	mayke.darby@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: Non-Classroom Faculty	Audrey Moore	audrey.moore@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: Classroom Faculty	Carla Corona	carla.corona@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: CTE Faculty	Kent Moser	kent.moser@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: Counseling Faculty	Jessica Eaton	jessica.eaton@avc.edu	Present
Member	AS: Adjunct Faculty	Amaka Donn	amaka.donn@avc.edu	Present
Member	Classified: Student Services	Michele Lathrop	michele.lathrop@avc.edu	

Guest: Antonio Ramirez

Items	Person	Action
I. Approval of Agenda	All	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> Approved <u>Action Taken:</u> <u>Follow Up Items:</u>
II. Approval of Previous Minutes: 09/10/2024	All	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> <u>Action Taken:</u> <u>Follow Up Items:</u>
III. Opening Comments from Co-chairs.	Co-Chairs	<u>Issues Discussed:</u> Nate - Person from Program Mapper is writing to touch base. Asked to fill out form – there are so many things that are hanging up. Mostly integration with eLumen. Mayke – Participated in discussions – AA is to obtain a Technical Analyst, I feel it is something they could take on possibly. I could take a gander at the initial launch of it. Could possibly be a project nurtured by both Counseling and AA Tech Analysts. Nate- they should remain on hold until API done for eLumen.

		<p><u>Action Taken:</u></p> <p><u>Follow Up Items:</u></p>
IV. ASO Student Reps: Kristy Salazar Lara (VP of Student Services) and Isabel Martinez (VP for Equity and Student Achievement)	Nate	<p><u>Issues Discussed:</u> Present our new ASO reps, Kristy and Isabel. Two very enthusiastic students that want to commit to committee. They both really want to be involved. Technically one is proxy. Provided experiences they have had and made us aware of a couple of problems.</p> <p>(Introductions)</p> <p>Thank you so much for being here with us! Most important feedback we can get is from our students.</p> <p><u>Action Taken:</u></p> <p><u>Follow Up Items:</u></p>
V. Regional Updates	Antonio Ramirez	<p><u>Issues Discussed:</u> Antonio – No new updates, traveling to conference. DEI Conference going on in Irvine.</p> <p><u>Action Taken:</u></p> <p><u>Follow Up Items:</u></p>
VI. Student Success Communities Draft for Review	Co-Chairs	<p><u>Issues Discussed:</u> Review of document and discussion. We need to look at the way we are doing things now and identify where we can improve. Looking at things from a student-centered perspective. Make changes if it really makes sense. Kristy - ASO onboard to work together for solutions. Area of Study discussion. Carla- this document is really helpful and achieves the goal we talked about in our last meeting. Kristy- will we be looking at past data? Nate- Yes, we will absolutely be looking at past data, we will be looking at both past and present data.</p> <p>Do we feel comfortable moving forward with this to present? Vote – First: Alberto. Second: Audrey. Discussion – Carla – remind me where we are with compensation (if it comes up when presenting); no confirmation on compensation (Nate), is still being worked on. We have come up with a recommendation for our campus – this is a solid recommendation. Vote – all in favor, AYE – all those opposed – NONE, no abstentions. Thank you for everyone’s hard work on this, especially Aharon.</p> <p><u>Action Taken:</u></p> <p><u>Follow Up Items:</u> Go through document and search for words teams, edit as needed.</p>

VII. Open Discussion	All	<p><u>Issues Discussed:</u> Kristy- Bringing student perspective – will talk to students and bring discussion here. Nate- would you like to talk to the committee in two weeks?</p> <p><u>Action Taken:</u></p> <p><u>Follow Up Items:</u> Put Kristy on agenda for October 8th, 2024</p>
Adjourn		<u>Time:</u>
NEXT MEETING DATE: /08/2024		